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OBJECTION

from

THE HEATH & HAMPSTEAD SOCIETY

This is the second application to change the 1st floor Meeting Room into a flat.

The previous application was refused (or withdrawn).

The applicant refers to application 2014/6588/P which was approved with an extra 3rd floor and the use of the 

2nd and new 3rd floor as dwellings.

Significantly the approved drawings retain the 1st floor as a Meeting Room with a new stair added giving direct 

access from the ground floor pub to the meeting.

That new stair was not built - which has prevented public access to the Meeting Room since that date. It is not 

known why Enforcement action was not taken to enforce the completion of the required and approved 

staircase. 

The Members briefing note for the 2014 application states that the Pub and the Meeting Room are 

acknowledged as an essential Community facility that should be retained.

The local community made constant use of the Meeting room and its use is still urgently needed.

Please refuse and insist on the construction of the required stair approved in 2014-5 giving the much needed 

access to the Meeting Room.
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